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MEMBER INFORMATION
For information on Dues, Assessments, 

Regulations or to report Illness or 
Death of a Noble please call the  
Business Office as listed above.

We will be going dark for July and August and will not have any Stated Meetings

The next regular monthly business meeting and awards night will be September 16, 2024 to be 
held at Berea Masonic Center (Quarry Lodge), 366 Eastland Road, Berea. Dinner will be served at 
6:00 with RESERVATIONS called in to Recorder Tom Klecan...by the previous Thursday.

Bru Lewis, Illustrious Potentate
Thomas Klecan P.P., Recorder

                              Dear Nobles and Ladies, 
   

After a very rough summer medically I am on 
the mend and getting back into circulation.  I  
want to thank all of you, who did so, for your 
thoughts and prayers. June and July and part of 
August were taken from me in the important 
position of representing you and Al Koran as 
your Potentate, and that bothers me a lot. My 
wish is to try and make it up to you the rest of 

the year, as much as I can.

Looking ahead and on the bright side, fall is my favorite time of the 
year, the colors, the weather, the coming holidays. The last quarter of 
2024 also has some very exciting Shrine events and activities. We have 
fall festivals and parades to represent at, business meetings to attend, 
Club and Unit fund raisers to support. Do your part in supporting your 
Fraternity in any way you can. 

Coming up in September we have the Baldwin-Wallace Shrine 
Classic football game September 7th, the Youngstown Clambake also 
September 7th, the Mansfield “Children with Special Needs Picnic” 
September 19th at the Richland County Fairgrounds, and the Hillbilly 
Chili Cookoff September 28th.

Looking ahead to October we have the Dayton Hospital Open House 
/ Dinner / Airforce Museum Tour October 5th, the Potentate’s Ball 
October 12th, and the Grand Lodge Communication October 18th 
and 19th where Al Koran will present Noble and MWB Bill Carter 
with his Grand Master’s Fez at his Installation.  Lastly, remember to 
support through sale and purchase the Sportsman’s Raffle, Al Koran’s 
biggest fundraiser which will have the drawing held on Halloween night 
October 31st.

Come to Club and Unit meetings, the business meeting, support and 
help at Club and Unit fundraisers, remember the most important job 
of working to get new members to grow Al Koran.  May you have a 
blessed fall.

Brunell “Bru” Lewis, Potentate
Something to Wrap Your Love Around

   Bru Lewis, Potentate
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Chief Rabban
Michael Spisak
C: 216 225-0703
Email: mjspisak@gmail.com

Assistant Rabban
Brandon Gould
C: 440 225-8205
Email: bmgould@live.com

High Priest & Prophet 
James Barone
C: 216 276-0086
Email: jbar27@gmail.com

Oriental Guide 
Mike Krake, Jr.
C: 330-503-1164
Email: mkrakejr@hotmail.com

Treasurer
Jay Flack
C: 440 665-1747
Email: alkorantreasurer@gmail.com

Recorder
Thomas Klecan P.P. 
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com

Divan Directory

Illustrious Potentate
Bru Lewis

C: 330 242-6861
Email: brudee613@wmconnect.com

For a detailed Calendar of Events see Al Koran Website
     Calendar of Events

SEPTEMBER          
Sept. 4th – Scimitars Swing Band Performance at Vista 
Springs
Sept. 7th – Lee Tressel Shrine Classic for  
                   Baldwin Wallace Football
Sept. 7th – Youngstown Shrine Club Clambake
Sept. 9th – Hunter’s Mooseburger Night
Sept. 11th – Lakewood Shrine Club
Sept. 14th – Mariner’s Wine Bus Tour
Sept. 16th – Awards Night + Stated Meeting
Sept. 18th - Scimitars Swing Band Performance 
                    at Hamlet Village
Sept. 19th – Youngstown Shrine Club Dinner Meeting
Sept. 21st - Scimitars Swing Band Performance 
                    at “Walk for Dyslexia” at WRMC
Sept. 23rd – Legion of Honor Meeting
Sept. 24th – Mariner’s Meeting at Edgewater Yacht Club
Sept. 25th – Massillon Shrine Club Clam Bake
Sept. 25th – Hillbillies Meeting
Sept. 28th – Hillbilly Chili Cookoff
Sept. 29th – Mariner’s at the Annual Grape Festival Parade 
                     in Geneva

OCTOBER
Oct. 5th – Dayton Children’s hospital Open House
Oct. 12th – Potentate’s Ball
Oct. 12th – Millersburg Parade
Oct. 21st – Stated Meeting

          Oct. 31st – Sportsman’s Raffle Drawing
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Last month was all about Imperial Session, but this month, and most likely for the remainder of the year it 
is going to be on dues. Especially delinquent dues. 

Nobles, dues are just a part of Masonry. First thanks to all of you who pay regularly and timely. I try to 
keep up on dues regularly for several reasons. No one likes getting another reminder to pay their dues, 
especially if they already have, and it saves us (and Imperial) money. 

I know I have mentioned this before but I still get quite a few questions about it. Al Koran (and Shriners 
International) does not automatically remit a senior member’s dues. Each Shrine Center has its own way 
of handling that situation. At Al Koran we expect all those who are members to pay their dues. That being 
said we are not insensitive to those of members, senior or not, who for whatever reason are having trouble 
paying their dues. 

Al Koran would like to keep all of our members, who wish to remain members. We have, and will 
continue to, assist members who are experiencing challenges in paying their dues. We also understand that 
many of you can no longer participate in many of our regular activities. We have assisted other members 
in retaining their membership at reduced costs of dues, and maybe able to assist you too. 

Please remember that as a member of Al Koran, we pay a per capita to Imperial on your behalf as well 
as the hospital assessment. Of your $157.00 in dues $50.00 goes for per capita and another $5.00 for the 
Hospitals. 

While we would prefer to keep all our members, we just do not have the financial wherewithal to do 
so carte blanche. Our membership will probably be below 700 in 2025. This drop in membership has 
severely impacted our ability to provide our customary services to our membership, such as our newsletter 
and our ability to absorb the per capita and hospital assessment of members in distress.

All requests for assistance are kept confidential and we want to keep you a Shriner!

You can reach me by e-mail at klecantom@hotmail.com, clevelandshriners@gmail.com, or call the office  
440-546-9866 and select #1 Recorder.

Tom Klecan PP - Recorder, Al Koran Shriners

  From the Recorder  

JULY 2024

 Noble James R. Cogan 

Noble Joseph H. Dickey, Jr. 

Noble Howard K. Slinkard

Noble Stanley Updike

Note: Reports are posted as received, 
not necessarily in chronological order.

IN MEMORY
Nobles lost to the

Black Camel

 JUNE 2024 MEMBERSHIP
JUNE  1st	                      774 Regular   5 Associates
Creations	 0	 0
Restorations	 0	 0
Affiliations	 0	 0
Demits	 0	 0
Suspensions	 0	 0
Resignations	 0	 0
Deaths	 0	 0

JUNE 30                      774 Regular     5 Associates

Total Membership as of JUNE 30, 2024 .... 

779 Nobles
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Thank you for all the submissions for 
this month’s Newsletter! 

It is great to see all our members active in their 
communities and participating in the Clubs and 

Units! Your pictures are amazing! 
 

Want to submit pictures or articles for the 
Newsletter? 

Submit all the materials by the 3rd Wednesday of 
each month and we will get you featured! 

- Brady Woodworth, Editor 

 

ATTENTION 
 

Electronic dues notices will be coming 
out in September. 

 

Hard copy (mail) dues notices will be 
coming out in mid October. 

 

Al Koran Sportsman’s Raffle 
Nobles, we are entering peak selling season. 

Remember that tickets are $20.00 and 6 for $100. 

The seller of each winning ticket will also receive a $50 gift card for Fin, 
Feather, Fur. 

 

Also, you do not need to take the prize you win, you receive a gift 

card which can apply to another purchase, and there are all kinds 

of sports equipment available at the Fin. Clothing, boating 

equipment, camping equipment and more is available. 

 

Drawing will be October 31, 2024  

with details as how to view the drawing coming soon. 

 

Have you paid your 2024 dues? 

 
Noble it is October and many of you have not paid your 2024 dues.  

Electronic notices for 2025 dues have gone out last month.  

The bylaws of both Shriner’s International and Al Koran Temple require payment of dues by 
the first of the year. If you have not paid your dues by January one, you are not in good 
standing and are unable to participate in Shrine functions as a Shriner.  

Unlike the blue lodge, Shrine does not have a program where Nobles attaining 50 or more 
years do not have to pay dues.  

Al Koran understands that many of our senior members are no longer able to attend Shrine 
functions as they used to and will work with our senior members should they need 
assistance with their dues.  

As of September first, I have 66 noble who have not paid their 2024 dues. Al Koran will not 
carry these Nobles into 2025. Should your dues not be paid by noon of December 31st 2024 
you will be suspended for nonpayment of dues.  

We are always willing to lend assistance to those of our nobility needing it, should you need 
assistance with your dues please contact the office 440-546-9866. 

 

 

 

Donations in Memory of 
Thank you to these individuals who have made donations 

on behalf of their loved ones. 

 

Victor Allen                            In Memory of Diane Kohler 
Victor Allen                            In Memory of Joe Dickey, Jr. 
Ken & Beth Weidig              In Memory of Stanley Updike 
James & Lois Parkinson   In Memory of Stanley Updike 
Mike & Diane Brookins     In Memory of Raymond J Wohl 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you still want to receive a HARD COPY of this newsletter? 
If you want to receive a hard copy of the newsletter please fill out this form 
and return it to: 
Al Koran Shriner 

P.O. Box 81184 
Cleveland, Ohio 44181 

Or scan and send to clevelandshriners@gmail.com 
Name 
____________________________________________________________ 
Address 
___________________________________________________________ 

City ______________________________ State _____________________  
Zip ___________ 

Hard copies will NOT end with this edition, but we are researching alternative 
methods of delivery. 
The Divan has elected to go all electronic in 2025, with only a limited number of 
paper editions. 
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Kheedawee Court #6

Scimitars Swing Band

LOSONA KHEEDAWEE COURT #6 WELCOMES GRAND HIGH PRIESTESS
Ladies Oriental Shrine of North America Kheedawee Court #6 had the honor of a visit from Grand 
High Priestess Lady Ladonna Seger. Lady Ladonna stop at Summit Lodge #213 was one of fifty-
nine Courts she will visit during her year as High Priestess. 

On Friday August 9th at dinner before their meeting, Illustrious Bru Lewis surprised Lady Ladonna 
with a certificate and pin for THE MILLION DOLLAR CLUB. 

While at dinner Illustrious Lewis and Lady Ladonna had the 
opportunity to share their passions for helping Shriners Children 
and many other topics. 

To share a quote from Illustrious Lewis’s Facebook post, “Such 
a great Lady, committed to helping children, sat with her and we 
talked and talked”. 

After dinner she then attended Kheedawee’s meeting as the final 
item on her official inspection of Kheedawee Court.

Al Koran’s SCIMITARS SWING BAND continues to make folks smile with their “toe-tappin”’ music of 
the swing era!  They performed at seven retirement centers during July and August, and will complete their 
summer tour during September with four more appearances.

     On September 4 they will play at Vista Springs in Independence; on September 11 their performance is 
at Concord Reserve in Westlake; September 18 takes them to Hamlet Village in Chagrin Falls.  The finale is 
on Saturday morning  September 21 when the SCIMITARS SWING BAND  travels to Medina to provide 
music for the “Walk for Dyslexia” at the Western Reserve Masonic Community.

Paul Lawrence, Director and Drummer
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    Lakewood Shrine Club
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  Mariner’s log
     Commodore Ronn Murphy P.P. and P/C Mark Cain represented the Mariners and District 7 of I.O.B.G. at the 
I-LYA Summer Regatta at Put-In-Bay, Ohio.  This year was the 131st Regatta which was held the last week of July.  It 
brings together 139-member yacht clubs that form the Inter-Lake Yachting Association, which are in the Lake Erie 
Watershed.
     Sunshine Chairman P/C John Baker has informed me at this writing (August 1) that sick bay is empty and we have 
a healthy crew.
     Come join the Mariners as we join I.O.B.G. District 7 and 9 as we visit four wineries in the Madison-Geneva area.  
We will board the wine bus at the Holiday Inn Express in Madison on Saturday, September 14 at 1100 hours, for an 
afternoon of friendship and fun.  We will return to the Holiday Inn Express at 1800 hours.  This is one excursion 
where you do not have to pilot your boat or drive your car.  Just sit back and enjoy the aroma of ripening grapes and 
gold medal award winning wines.  If you’ve never experienced a wine day tour, this is the year to join us.
     The September Al Koran Meeting will be held on Monday, September 16.  The location and time will be in the 
official call of the Potentate in the September Al Koran Magazine on page 2.
     Have you purchased your Sportsman’s Raffle Ticket?  You still have time to buy one.  The drawing is to be held on 
October 31.  This is Al Koran’s major fundraiser.  Tickets can be obtained from the Divan or the Recorder’s Office.
     There is one more parade for the 2024 season.  This is the grand daddy of all Ohio parades.  It is the Annual 
Grape Festival Parade in Geneva, Ohio on Sunday, September 29.  If you like parades, grapes, crafts, wine, or wine 
burgers, you do not want to miss this one.  It only happens once a year when Geneva is captivated with the wonderful 
aroma of grapes during this time of harvest.
     Our September meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 24 at the Edgewater Yacht Club.  We will meet for 
grog and chow at 1800 hours and our business meeting commences at 1900 hours.  Our nominating committee will 
present their slate of Bridge of Officers for 2025.  At this time, other nominations can also be presented.  With Labor 
Day behind us, we will be dressed in our winter uniforms.  For information concerning Mariner’s activities, contact 
Ronn Murphy P.P. at 216-702-6785.
     Plan to enjoy the last of lazy, hazy, crazy days of summer.

By Bob Stanley M.S.A.

   Youngstown Shrine Club
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 Hillbilly Crooked River Clan
We just finished our Pork Chop Dinner and had a fair to good turnout. For those that did not attend missed a great 
meal. The porkchops were cut 1” thick which was served with a ½ pound baked potato and was added to fresh picked 
(Saturday morning) regular and/or by-color sweet corn. We started mixing about 5pm and serving started at 6pm. There 
was an open bar that add to great social time. All and all every one enjoyed the event.

This is the time of the year when we start to thing about Officers to run the club. We hold our elections October and have 
the Installation  in January, because we go dark during the months of November and December. Hope to see you at our 
September meeting on the 25th. We are still meeting at St. Mathews Church, in Brecksville at 9549 Highland Dr.

   Bourbon and Stogies Unit
Greetings BSrs!

Our next gathering will be Sunday Oct. 6 at 1:00 PM at Havana’s  
Choice in Brunswick.  The Browns will be playing the Commanders.   

As usual, bring a snack to share, your favorite bottle, buy your smokes 
from Havana’s, and let’s get ready to solve the world’s problems again.  
Stay smokey! 

Mike Spisak —“The Humidor”

Photos from the Pork Chop Dinner on August 17th
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The Krazy Kops have suffered a terrible loss recently.  Our dear friend, brother, and Past 
Director, Ray “RJ” Wohl passed away unexpectedly at his home in Florida.  There was a very 
strong turnout of Kops, Shriners, and Masons from across the Cleveland area at his Masonic 
service.  Our condolences go out to Gloria and his children.  We will miss his smile, his 
laughter, and his friendship.  RJ would want the party to go on, and so it will.

Our last parade of the year will be Monday Oct. 14th in Little Italy for Columbus Day.  
Details will be coming soon.  I would also like to thank the several members of the Kops 
who have volunteered to take over my various responsibilities within the Krazy Kops so 
that I can focus my attention on my new responsibilities with Al Koran Shrine in 2025, if I 
am so elected.  It has been a great ride for me in the Krazy Kops from serving as Director in 2013 and also these last few years as 
Treasurer, Secretary, parade organizer, etc.  I will still be around, but it is time to hand the mantle of leadership off to other very 
capable men, who will all do great in their new roles.  Thanks for being the best Unit in Al Koran Shrine!  Let’s have a great 2025!

Mike Spisak, PD - Sect/Treasurer

   Krazy Kops

  Treasurer’s Report
The Good:
•  US economy adds 206,000 jobs, beating expectations of 191,000.
•  S&P 500 hit a new all-time high in July.
•  Dow Jones Industrial Average hit a new all-time high in July.
•  Nasdaq hit a new all-time high in July.
 
The Bad:
•  Total US Federal debt has hit $35 trillion for the first time in history. Since 2020, the US has now added nearly $12   

trillion in Federal debt.
•  Entitlements (Social Security, Medicare, and Medicaid) + defense + interest spending now consume nearly 120% of tax 

receipts. Up from 60% in 2016.
•  Unemployment jumps to a 4-year high of 4.1%.
 
The Interesting:
•  The difference between non-farm payrolls and the household survey is now 3 million jobs since Q4 2021. The household 

survey only counts workers once, even if they have multiple jobs. Whereas the non-farm payroll will count a worker 
twice if they have two separate jobs.

•  356 companies have filed for bankruptcy this year, higher than during the 2020 pandemic and higher than any period in 
the last 13 years.

•  President Joe Biden announces he will not seek re-election in 2024 and has endorsed Vice President Kamala Harris.
•  President Donald Trump was shot and survived an assassination attempt during his rally in Butler, Pennsylvania.  

Ronald Regan, in 1981, was the last incumbent or former president who was shot.
•  FedWatch Tool is predicting a 95% chance of a rate cut in September.
•  Gold hits $2,500/oz for the first time ever.
•  President Trump spoke at the 2024 Bitcoin Conference in Nashville.
•  Price changes: January 2000 to June 2024

o  Hospital Services: 256%
o  College Tuition and Fees: 187.9%
o  Childcare and Nursery School: 139.3%
o  Overall Inflation: 84.9%
o  Clothes: 1.1%
o  Cellphone Services: -41.6%
o  TVs: -97.9%
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Legion of Honor
The Annual Great Lakes Legion of Honor Convention took place August 8th – 10th in South Bend, 
Indiana.   

Attendees from Al Koran Shrine included Commander Gordon Hastler PP, Adjutant
Jack Conner PP and Lady Marge, and Past Commander George Anders and Lady Debbie. 

Friday morning, the business meeting was held and the Necrology ceremony took place.  New 
officers were elected Saturday morning and installed Saturday night at the banquet by International 
Commander Dave Hobbs.
Officers are:
   • Commander Curt Hriberink,
   • Murat Shrine Center, Indianapolis
   • 1st Lt. Commander Brian Harper
   • Mocha Shrine Center, Ontario, Canada.

Our hotel van driver drove us around the campus of Notre Dame University and pointed out the 
sights.  We were not able to enter the buildings.  Each sport that is played at Notre Dame has their 
own stadium.

Our next meeting will be held, Monday, September 23 at 6:00 PM at St Matthews Episcopal Hall, 
9549 Highland Dr., Brecksville, OH.
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   Hunter’s Unit
Summer is coming to a close this month and Labor Day was here gone by now and meeting are 
being scheduled. The Hunters are no different. They will be meeting this month, starting off with 
their usual September Mooseburger night. The meeting will be held on September 9th that the 
Brook Park Pavilion ay17487 Sylvia Lane and this year we will be having a speaker. Stu Shoff will 
be talking on the FBI organization from which he retired from. This meeting and meal is open to 
anyone that would like to attend. Bring your family and you neighbors. We will start serving about 
6:30 until? We will have a very short meeting.

Plans are in the works for our Spaghetti Dinner and Turkey Shoot which will be held as usual, at 
the Berea Temple. The date is November 16th and of course open to the public. So plan on showing 
friend and family we can still have a good time. We have smaller bb guns for the kids to shoot and 
we will also assist and advise the safety of a fire arm.

This year, we only had a couple of parades that we participated in, plus taking it to the Kids Fishing 
in Medina. There was a lack of communication with no Parade Marshal to retrieve information 
from. Next year we need to start early and maybe start our own contact list. We have a Trolly Trailer 
that we put time and money into, just to let it set in storage. 
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Thank You!Ken & Beth Weidig......................11/1/24
Jack & Marge Conner..................11/1/24
Joe & Becky Kevern....................11/1/24
Lee & Betty Pilous..................... 12/1/24
Al Budney..................................... 1/1/25
Art Moore..................................... 1/1/25
Creighton & Winnie Bradler ........ 1/1/25
Chuck & Barbara Bradler............. 1/1/25
Mike Brookins.............................. 2/1/25
Brunell “Bru” Lewis..................... 2/1/25
Steve & Kim Behm ...................... 3/1/25
Jie & Danelle, Zemek.................... 3/1/25
Debbie Saiter & Fudge.................. 3/1/25
Jay & Sheila Flack........................ 4/1/25
Virginia Briggs............................. 4/1/25
Rosemary Hixenbaugh.................. 4/1/25

James & Lois Parkinson............... 4/1/25
Barb Fyfe...................................... 5/1/25
Evie Probert.................................. 6/1/25
James & Naomi Rice.....................7/1/25
John D. Baker.................................7/1/25
Barb Kuchta ................................. 7/2/25
Stan & Betty Updike..................... 8/1/25
William & Mary Miller................ 8/1/25
William ‘Bovi” & Jo Ellen Bovard.9/1/25
Ray & Kay Wilson.......................11/1/25
Tom Scharf...................................11/1/25
Russ Arndt...................................11/1/25
Mark & Debbie Bollinger............. 4/1/25
James & Julie Pace ......................10/1/25
Richard & Linda Saxby...............11/1/25
Norm Melchreit........................... 12/1/25

Fredrick & Mary Freer ................ 1/1/26
William Reed................................ 2/1/26
Joe Wuitowicz............................... 1/4/26
Hugh Hively.................................. 8/1/26
Paula Bodenstein..........................11/1/26
Gary Brookins..............................11/1/26
Scott & Jana Grim........................ 3/1/27
Roger A. Van Norstan....................7/1/27
Joanne Larson............................... 1/1/28
Sandy Angstrom............................ 2/1/28
Ralph & Eda Thadeus....................7/1/28
Gordon Hastler PP........................ 3/1/29
Joe and Joann Dugan.................... 1/1/29
Donald & Debbie Meuser............10/1/30
Norita M Hinerman...................... 4/1/32

BOOSTERS	 exp. date BOOSTERS	 exp. date BOOSTERS	 exp. date

   Al Koran Boosters 
“Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our magazine. To be a “Booster” 
please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Headquarters. Names are 
listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

Antique Festival Announcement
Good afternoon 

I would like to notify all Shriner’s of a parade. The date is October 6th, in Millersburg 
Ohio.  Lineup for parade is from 10am-12, step off at 2pm. This is a signature event of 
Holmes County and an important event for Spartan Lodge. Appreciate any and all re-
sponses, in the past we’ve had Illustrious Sir Roger Neff, Illustrious Sir Bru Lewis attend 
and its a lot of fun. Any units may participate send rsvp to jasonbrake33@yahoo.com 

Thank you, Jason Brake 
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mwaldronmedicare@gmail.com  •  www.medicarewithmichelle.com

E-Mail: Hambone1@zoominternet.net
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Pictures from Lakewood Shrine Club
Steak Roast at Noble Tom Chalfant’s

	 P	 I	 C	 T	 U	 R	 E	 S


